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The Honorable Stephen Owens, Chairperson 

House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice 

Statehouse, Room 546-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Owens: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2656 by House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile 

Justice 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2656 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2656 would require all Kansas law enforcement agencies to adopt a detailed, written 

policy to preempt motorcycle profiling in its policing.  The bill would require the policy to be 

implemented by all Kansas law enforcement agencies prior to July 1, 2023, and include the 

following: 

 

1. Provisions for discipline of law enforcement officers who engage in motorcycle profiling; 

 

2. Procedures for individuals to file complaints of motorcycle profiling with the law 

enforcement agency; and, 

 

3. A requirement for law enforcement officers to participate in motorcycle profiling training.   

 

The bill would also require the annual report required to be submitted to the Office of the 

Attorney General by each law enforcement agency to include additional information as follows: 

(1) the number of motorcycle profiling complaints received; (2) action taken in response to each 

motorcycle profiling complaint received; (3) the disposition of each motorcycle profiling 

complaint received; and (4) whether or not all agency law enforcement officers have received 

motorcycle profiling training.  Finally, HB 2656 would require policies and data collection 

procedures to be available for public inspection during normal business hours. 
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 The Kansas Highway Patrol indicates the costs associated with updating policies and 

training material to incorporate the provisions of HB 2656 would be negligible as it already has 

policies in place related to bias-based policing and conducts annual training on the topic.  The 

enactment of the bill would have a fiscal effect on local governments associated with required 

training, policy implementation, and annual reporting for law enforcement agencies.  The Kansas 

Association of Counties indicates the fiscal effect would be negligible for counties and the League 

of Kansas Municipalities indicates the fiscal effect cannot be estimated.  Any fiscal effect 

associated with HB 2656 is not reflected in The FY 2023 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Vicki Jacobsen, Judiciary 

 Wendi Stark, League of Municipalities 

 Jay Hall, Association of Counties 

 Sherry Macke, Highway Patrol 

 Doug Schroeder, Peace Officers 

 Willie Prescott, Office of the Attorney General  


